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The Chair, Ambassador María del Luján Flores, Permanent Representative of Uruguay to the OAS, declared open the joint meeting of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) and the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) to consider the matters contained on its order of business, document CP/CAJP-2692/09.
1.
Funding and operations of the organs of the inter-American human rights system
The Chair expressed very special appreciation to the Chair of the CAAP, Ambassador Arístides Royo, Permanent Representative of Panama to the OAS, for facilitating the holding of this joint meeting to continue the process of reflection promoted by the CAJP on the inter-American human rights system, which would allow for comprehensive discussion of matters related to the funding and operations of the organs of the system.
In turn, the Chair of the CAAP emphasized the importance of this meeting and of the process of reflection being promoted on the operations of the inter-American system for the promotion and protection of human rights.
Subsequently, presentations were received form Dr. Pablo Saavedra, Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights, distributed as document CP/CAJP-2695/09; and Dr. Santiago Cantón, Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR), distributed as document CP/CAJP-2694/09.
The Chair of the CAJP noted that the states had commented earlier on these matters in the terms reflected on pp. 5 and 6 of document CP/CAJP-2665/08 rev. 6, and indicated that this did not prevent delegations from commenting regarding actions already proposed, or from contributing new ideas.
The delegations then commented on the topic of discussion.  In particular, they congratulated and expressed appreciation to the Chair of the CAJP and the Chair of the CAAP for the initiative of holding this joint meeting and emphasized the importance of the presentations made by the Executive Secretaries of the IACHR and of the Court.  They reiterated the need to increase the budget for the organs of the system through the OAS Regular Fund.  They underscored the importance of making contributions to the Oliver Jackman Capital Fund and the urgency of bringing into operation the Legal Assistance Fund of the Inter-American Human Rights System.  They indicated their intent to continue to seek short-, medium-, and long-term solutions to this situation to ensure that the political priority of human rights was reflected in the budgetary allocation, and emphasized that the member states needed a strengthened inter-American human rights system.
They also proposed specific actions, such as to make an immediate review of the fees of the judges and commissioners of the two organs of the system and to seek a way to reduce the high interpretation and translation costs incurred by the Court and, to that end, requested that an estimate of the above-described costs be prepared.
Lastly, it was agreed that the CAAP would bear very much in mind the information received today when debating the program-budget of the Organization for the next term; it would continue to seek ways to achieve adequate financing in the program-budget for the organs of the system and include this as a priority matter in the work plan now under discussion. 

There being no other business to consider, the meeting was declared closed.
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